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April 18, 2006
Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is an ordinance amending King County Ordinance 5292 for residents of Woodside Heights in the Bothell area.  This ordinance shall amend Schedule 16, which prohibits any person from parking during specific hours, school days only, on certain streets in unincorporated King County. 

The neighborhood of Woodside Heights is located on NE 178th Street between 88th Avenue NE and 90th Avenue NE and includes 89th Court NE, a dead-end cul-de-sac.  This neighborhood is located near Bothell High School.  The neighborhood Homeowners Association was reluctant to install No Parking signs and previously accommodated Bothell High School commuters who parked on these neighborhood streets.  
However, with an increasing number of high school students commuting to school and parking in this neighborhood, the number of incidents such as traffic infractions, littering, loitering, and the endangerment of pedestrians has grown over time.  Sheriff’s deputies of the Bothell Precinct have contacted King County’s Traffic Engineering Section staff to confirm that the parking problem is escalating, resulting in a higher number of citizen complaints.

The residents of the affected area submitted a petition to address these parking concerns.  The petition was signed by 100 percent of the property owners, and over 84 percent of the owners were in favor of establishing a No Parking between 7:00am-2:00pm, School Days only zone along the following roadways:

1. NE 178th Street, from 88th Avenue NE to 90th Avenue NE, north and south sides. 

2. 89th Court NE, from NE 178th Street to the end of the cul-de-sac, east, west and south sides.

Since this problem has been prevalent for quite some time, it is my hope that this ordinance will be adopted by the council in order for the “No Parking between 7:00AM-2:00PM, School Days Only” signs to be installed.  If you have any questions about this proposed ordinance, please call Linda Dougherty, Division Director of the Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590.

I recommend that the council adopt the ordinance.  

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:   Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




   Anne Norris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT


Paulette Norman, P.E., County Road Engineer, RSD, DOT






